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Dear Rotary Leaders! 
 

It is time so give some information about our work in zone 
18. The whole team attended the Instiute  in Gdansk in 
September  and it was good to see that so many attended the 
Foundation seminar. I was very happy that our Foundation 
Trustee Chair Gary Huang and Foundation Trustee Per 
Høyen attended  the seminar . Many participants are agree 
with me when I say that the Institute was very successful. 
The last months has also been consentrated about polio and 
many districts has done a great job october 24. 
Here is some examples from those districts who has 
reported status. 
 
 
Denmark  
 All 5 districts in Denmark transferred from DDF 25,400 
dollar to Polio + 
After the match from the World Fund and from Bill and 
Melinda Gates Foundation the amount will be more than 1 
million Danish kroner. It was publish october 24.  
CONGRATULATION ROTARY DENMARK ! 
 
 
District 1462 Lithuania  
Transferred on line more than 20 % DDF donation for End 
Polio Now = 4869 dollar. CONGRATULATION ! 
 
 
Norway 
Tønsberg Rotaryclubb together with 4 other clubs in the 
district revaccinated over 450 persons in the main street of 
Tønsberg . They did this in collaboration with health 
professionals and the local counsil. The first 200 was 
vaccinated for free and the other payed 300 N kroner. 
Fantastic project. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
ARRFC Mieczysław Maciążek 
D2231 Polen 
mietekm@pipe-line.pl 
 

 
 
ARRFC Antanas Cepys  
D1462 Lithuana 
Lithauena.cepys@gmail.com 
 

 
ARRFC Karsten Mikael Sørensen 

kas@newmail.dk 
D1360 Island, D1440 
D1450, 1461, 1470, 1480 Denmark 
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[Skriv her] 
 

 
EPNZ Bjørg Månum Andersson 
bjorgmanum.andersson@gmail.com 
 

EPNZ Bjørg Månum Anderson have following 
report: 
 
50 % of the district in zone 18 has donated from DDF to Polio 
campain ,but we are still miss some disticts which has not payed last 
year.  I hope  those district will pay this year. 

The goal of payment to Polio last Rotary year for zone 18 was 
75 925,43 USD. 
We got 72 959,00 USD 

 
There is also  lot of projects going on . Both Global Grant and 
District Grant in our zone. I feel it is a growing interest of 
doing projects both locally and internatioally . 
 
E/MGA Endowment Gift Adviser Ingrid Granum 
Berget have given following report: 
A lot of people in our part of the world owns houses , cars, homes in 
the country,boats etc. All together the are wealthy, but they do not 
have much cash. The same people want to do good in the world and to 
contribute to better societies. What most of them do  not know, is that 
it is easy to leave a legacy and make a bequest. In that way they can 
do good beyond their lifetime. For more information, please contact 
ingrid.berget@gmail.com 
or + 4791365033 
 
Since this is the last letter this year I wish you all a Happy Christmas. 

 
 
 
Kind regards 

 
PDG Bjørn Aas, RC Stavern 
RRFC Zone 18 

 

 
  

 

 
E/MGA Ingrid Grandum Berget 
ingrid.berget@gmail.com 
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